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Hello Shag Club Members – hope all is well with each of you!  As many of you may have 
heard, the Prez took a spill at SOS and landed in a wheelchair.  I may be down a little, but I 
am still behind the wheel taking care of business.  Many thanks goes out to all who have 
stepped up and helped me during this trying time. 
SOS was a great week and Burlington came out in a record number.  I did not get to attend 
the script party but I was told we had 76 members  in attendance.  Thank you members for 

going over to the Arcade to join in with your fellow members to celebrate our club.  Thanks to the 
members who worked the event and made everything possible in my absence. 

On the beach on Thursday, the members that were still at SOS came together with members from our sister 
clubs to have a fun-filled afternoon.  Amy and Cindy worked very hard to prepare some great food to 
serve all in attendance.  Thanks, Amy and Cindy, for making this possible. 

Once we were back home, we learned our very own club was once again nominated for a Beach Music 
Award for "Shag Club Event of the Year" Meals on Wheels 2014.  This is a very high honor and would 
not have been possible without all the members who worked so very hard for many weeks of 
preparation.  The winner of this award will be announced on November 8, 2014 at the Spanish Galleon in 
North Myrtle Beach.  If you are a member of the Beach Music Academy, please go on the website and 
vote for our club. 

Nominations have been taken and acceptances will be made in our October business meeting.  Please take 
elections seriously as these members will be your representatives for our club for 2015.  2015 is going to 
be a very special year for BSC – we will be celebrating 30 years as a club!  We have crossed many bumps 
along the way, some bigger than others but no matter what, we have endured.  We are a very strong club 
and one that is respected throughout the ACSC.  Be very proud of your club and all that we have 
accomplished. 

We do have two very exciting events coming up in October.  First will be our membership appreciation 
party that is scheduled for October 25 from 3PM - 8PM at Mike and Debbie Wilson's.  All current 
members will be admitted at no charge, guests may be invited but will be asked to pay $5.00.  Mike will be 
making his famous homemade chili and fried cornbread.  Cornhole boards and horseshoes will be 
available for those wishing to play.  Music will be provided for your dancing pleasure.  Please mark your 
calendar so you will be there and celebrate with your fellow club members.  Then, on October 31 in our 
very own Showtime, we will have our annual Halloween Party, costumes and all.  Costumes are not just 
for kids, grownups can really have fun dressing up and being someone different for one night.  Contest 
will be held in several categories, so get going on your costume! 

Elections will be held in our November business meeting – NOVEMER 2.  You can only vote if you are in 
attendance. 

December 13 will be the date for our Christmas Party at Showtime Lounge.  For those who attended last 
year, you may remember that wonderful meal Robin prepared for us.  Well, she wants to do it again.  Mark 
down this date and more details will be forthcoming. 

As you can see, our year is speeding by and as I sit here writing this message, I only feel pride for our club 
and for a group of people who have made this all possible.  Life throws out curves from time to time but 
we have made our curves easier because we care for each other.  Each member is important to this club – 
you all have a role in this club – you are appreciated.  

Let's not forget to keep our members on our sunshine list in our thoughts and prayers.   NOW GO AND 
DO WELL. 

Joan Kimbro 
President 

Burlington Shag Club 
www.burlingtonshagclub.com 
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Sunshine News 
• Most of you have heard by now about our President Joan 

Kimbro taking a terrible fall the first night at SOS.  She had 
multiple bones broken in her foot along with 9 stitches in 
her leg and very bad bruises and contusions. She currently 
has a boot on her leg and is getting around mostly in a 
wheel chair (with CB‘s help).  All of this and she is still 
managing to do a great job in leading our club.  We need to 
rally around Joan and give her all the support she needs to 
get through this. 

• David Sims had a cancer removed from between his eyes.   

• Eddy Finch had neck surgery and is doing very well. 

• Donna Holmes’ Dad is recovering from a mini-stroke and is 
doing well. 

• Linda Lockhart’s Dad is recovering well from a heart attack. 

• Lorna Shively’s Mother is having a very difficult time with 
health issues.  She has osteoporosis in her neck and cannot 
move it and has difficulty eating.  She also has problems 
with her feet and can barely walk.  All of this is causing 
depression.  We need to keep her in our prayers. 

• Good News: Edith Loy has a new grandson. 

• More Good News: Shelley & David Lassiter also have a new 
grandson. 

Please keep these members in your 

thoughts and prayers. 

Edith Loy 
336-584-1975 
edithloy@triad.rr.com 
Dianne Neese 

336-228-7203 
Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com 

Baxter Sellars 
336-228-6126 
bsell3631@aol.com 
Mike Wilson 

336-260-3796 
wilsonco@bellsouth.net 

October business 

meeting/birthday night will 

be held at Country Club 

Lanes on October 21st   

at 7pm. If you are 

nominated for office, you 

must be there to accept.  

PLEASE PLAN TO 

ATTEND!   

 
 
 
 

Birthdays 
Gary Jones 10/1 
Ben Vick 10/1 
Tommy Graham 10/2 
Teresa Jones 10/3 
Michelle Thomas 10/3 
Cookie Woods  10/5 
Tommy Stafford 10/7 
David W Oakley 10/10 
Ronnie Jarrett 10/13 
Brenda Miles  10/17 
Cindy Foust 10/19 
Carolyn Williams 10/20 
Steve McHone 10/21 
Susan McKinney 10/21 
Joni Whitesell 10/21 
Mary Zimmerman 10/23 
Myron Prevatte 10/24 
Anne Bassett 10/28 
Jerry Woodlief 10/29 

BOD Minutes 

The board did not get 
to meet 9/26, but will 
be meeting with the 
Meals on Wheels Board 
of Directors to discuss 
the February benefit.  
Details of that meeting 
will be presented in 
our October 17th 
business meeting. 

-- Edith Loy 

mailto:edithloy@triad.rr.com
mailto:Dianne.Neese@alamance-nc.com
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October 2014 
  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
  
  

  
  
  

  
  
  

1 
  

2 
  
  

3 
Showtime 
DJ Chigger Woods 

4 

5 
  
  
  

6 
  
  

7 
  
  

8 
  
  

9 
  
  

10 
Showtime 
DJ Don Evers 

11 
  

12 
  
  
  

13 
  
  

14 
  
  
  

15 
  
  

16 
  
  
  

17 
Business 
Meeting 
DJ Mike Harding 

  

18 
  
  
  

19 
  
  
  

20 
  
  
  

21 
  
  
  

22 
  
  
  

23 
  
  
  

24 
Showtime 
DJ Rick Burnham 

 

  

25 
  
  
  

26 
  
  
  

27 
  
  
  

28 
  
  
  

29 
  
  
  

30 
  
  
  

31 
 
 
 
 
 
8:00pm                      
DJ Roy Childress   

  
  
  
  

Congratulations  
to Anthony and 

Stephanie on their 
recent engagement!  
Anthony popped 

the question on 
their trip to Mexico 

late-September! 
We all wish them 

both the very best!! 

Congratulations to Edith Loy and David 
& Shelley Lassiter on new grandsons!  
Edith’s grandson, Grant Michael Loy, 

was born on Sept. 12 in Greensboro and 
weighed 8 lbs   9.5 oz, 21” long.  

David & Shelley’s grandson, Henry 
Austin Lassiter, was born on September 
15 in Herndon, VA and weighed 7 lbs 5 
oz, 20” long.  All babies and families are 

doing well! 
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BSC Business Meeting Minutes 
09/26/14 
  
Members Present: 
Debra Burnham Lucy Duvall Wade Kimbro Penny Rice Sissy Tillman Rick Burnham 

Doug Foley Baxter Sellars Kurt Lankford  Betty Caviness Evelyn Turner Polly Fox 

Edith Loy Kim Sellars Chuck Upchurch Jake Caviness George McSherry  Betty Honeycutt 

Lorna Shively Amy Crawford Teresa Upchurch Jesse Justice Janice McSherry Judy Smith 

Kelle Valenzuela Gary Crawford CB Kimbro Dianne Neese Rhonda Summers Robin Valenzuela 

Allen Duvall Joan Kimbro Cindy Swiggett Lee Neese Steve Williamson 

  
Call To Order—Kurt Lankford called to order at 7:00 PM. 

Joan welcomed everyone to our September meeting.  

Secretary’s Report:  Lorna Shively reported that we have 321 members.  Reviewed August minutes and Joan asked for a 
motion to accept.  Baxter Sellars made a motion and Cindy Swiggett seconded.  All approved.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Amy Crawford presented 9/26/14 YTD balance of: $12,001.56.  Everyone reviewed deposits and 
expenses.  Cindy Swiggett made a motion to accept as printed.  Janice McSherry seconded.  All approved.  

Sunshine:  Penny presented the following updates:  1-Most of you have heard by now about our President Joan Kimbro taking 
a terrible fall the first night at SOS.  She had multiple bones broken in her foot along with 9 stitches in her leg and very bad 
bruises and contusions. She currently has a boot on her leg and is getting around mostly in a wheel chair (with CB‘s help).  All 
of this and she is still managing to do a great job in leading our club.  We need to rally around Joan and give her all the support 
she needs to get through this.  2-David Sims had a cancer removed from between his eyes. 4- Eddy Finch had neck surgery 
and is doing very well.  4-Donna Holmes’ Dad is recovering from a mini-stroke and is doing well.  5-Linda Lockhart’s Dad is 
recovering well from a heart attack.  6-Lorna Shively’s Mother is having a very difficult time with health issues.  She has 
osteoporosis in her neck and cannot move it and has difficulty eating.  She also has problems with her feet and can barely walk.  
All of this is causing depression.  She is also back on oxygen.  We need to keep her in our prayers.  Good News: Edith Loy has 
a new grandson. Shelley & David Lassiter also have a new grandson. 

Board Meeting:  Edith Loy reported that the last meeting was held on 8/22/14 and the Board is still in discussions with MOW 
about the proposed event in February and has another meeting with them on 9/29/14 

SOS Cards:  Edith has 2015 SOS cards available for purchase now.   You will need them for Mid-Winter if you go.   These 
make great Christmas gifts! 

Nominations:  Lee and Dianne Neese are chairing this committee and you are reminded to check in with them and get your 
form --make sure each of you gets a copy.   Raise your hand when finished and someone will pick up your form.  Dianne 
announced that if you are nominated for any position, you will get ONE call only.   If you state that you need time to think about 
it and will let them know, they will NOT call you back.   It is up to you to communicate your decision to them.   You must do this 
by the Monday prior to the October meeting (that date is 10/13/14).   If you do not, your name will not be placed on the ballot.   

SOS:   Joan stated that SOS was last week and many of our members were able to attend and I understand had a wonderful 
time.  Many of our members left on Tuesday and missed several great beach parties being held on the beach---just want to 
mention so before you make reservations for next fall--beginning on Tues, Wed, Thurs and Fri clubs gather on the beach and 
great parties are held.  It is a wonderful time, so think about planning your vacation around this knowledge.  Thursday our club, 
along with our sister clubs, gathered for a coalition party--Amy and Cindy spent a great deal of time buying and preparing many 
great dishes to share with all who came to our tent--a $5.00 donation was required as no club money was spent.  Please let me 
at this time thank Amy, Gary and Cindy and all our other club members who helped during this party to make it one of the very 
best parties on the beach. 

Hall of Fame:  Edith Loy asked for volunteers to sit on the selection committee for 2014 HOF inductee.  Lorna wrote down the 
member volunteers and placed their names in the box.   Six people are needed for this committee---4 will be allowed to vote 
and 2 others will be selected in the event one of the original has to step down.  Robin Valenzuela drew the names for the 
committee.   They are:  Polly Fox, Cindy Swiggett, Sissy Tillman and Gary Crawford.   The alternates are as follow:  1st:  Chuck 
Upchurch and 2nd:  Dianne Neese.   Please remember that all nomination forms, with the proper signatures, are due no later 
than Oct 1, 2014 in order to be considered.  Incomplete forms will not be considered, so please make sure you read all the 
requirements and get all the signatures required. 

ACSC Meeting:  Joan announced that she was able to attend the business meeting this past Saturday at beach but was unable 
to take notes so Evelyn Turner went to meeting and took notes for our club.  We thank you Evelyn for doing this for our 
club.  Just as a note to members---ACSC holds a winter and summer workshop--prior to 2015—Mid-Winter was held at beach 
in Feb and then the winter workshop would be held a few weeks later--beginning in 2015 these 2 will be consolidated and be 
held at beach--many members of clubs never attend these meetings, but please know they are open and hopefully at beach 
some of our members may want to stop by to see the workings of our ACSC officers and learn from other clubs.  Also, it is an 
initiative to encourage younger people to come to our events and dance nights so that they can see what the shag is all about 
and maybe they’ll gain interest in learning.   The 2015 parade name is “The Third Beginning”, which eludes to the third decade 
of the parade.  

(Continued on next page) 



BSC Business Meeting Minutes 
(Continued from previous page) 
 
Corn-hole Tournament:  Lee Neese announced that this is being held this Saturday afternoon, 9/27/14, at Showtime in the 
back parking lot.   Still need a couple of females to make the teams.  We currently have 12 teams (1 female and 1 male).  Cost 
is $15.00 and it will be a double elimination tournament.   Please be here by 3:30 to register and choose teams so that we can 
start at 4:00.   Bring your own chairs, but no coolers.  Bartenders will be available for your liquid refreshments.  An after party 
will be held once the tournament is completed.   

Paver for sidewalk in North Myrtle Beach:  Per Joan, in order for us to get a paver with our logo, it would need to be 16” X 
16”.  This would cost us $600.00, instead of the approved $500.00.  Kim Sellars made a motion that we increase the amount for 
the paver to $600.00.  Evelyn Turner seconded and all approved.   

Fall Bowling Tournament: Per Evelyn, this tournament will be scheduled for some time in November.   She is working on the 
date.   

Christmas Cheer Yard Sale---Oct 4 Stearns Ford:  Joan reported that set up begins on Friday Oct 3 around 10 AM--will need 
any member, male or female who can come and help put clothes on hangers, set up tents, set up tables, etc.  I cannot stress 
enough how much we need lots of help.   You do not have to be there the entire time as any time you can give will be helpful.  
Saturday morning sales start very early and it gets busy quick.  We will need workers to walk around making sure items are 
brought to payment area.  Hopefully everything will be priced on Friday so Saturday is spent working with the customers and 
selling items.  The flyer states that the sale is from 7:00 AM – 12:00 Noon.  The end of the sale is when we will need even more 
people (male & female) to tear everything down and to load all of the unsold items into the back into trailer for HOSPICE to pick 
up as a donation, take down the huge tent, tables, etc. and clean up details.  I know this is a job no one enjoys but providing for 
several families at Christmas is worth the few hours invested.  Please come out and help make this another successful event 
for the club.   Also, per Cindy, Stephen is providing dinner Friday night for the Friday workers and breakfast and lunch Saturday 
for the workers on site during those times.   
 Additionally, please bring any extra plastic bags to put the purchases in.     

Oct 3 and Oct 10:  Just a note to mention---CHS class of 1974 will be here on 10/3 and WHS class of 1964 will be coming into 
Showtime as their Friday night gathering--so Showtime maybe crowded.  I have talked to their representative of WHS reunion 
and told her we welcome her classmates but Friday night is a Shag Club night and the DJ plays for our club.  I also mentioned 
the dance floor is not a gathering spot to visit with old friends.  So if this happens, I will make sure the DJ handles this by calling 
this to their attention.   We want to be friendly and welcoming to our guests. 

Oct 17:  Next business meeting.  Anyone nominated that has accepted the nomination will be asked to stand before their 
peers and formally accept the nomination for said office.;  If you cannot be there on the 17th, please put the reason in writing to 
Lee or Dianne Neese and they will read it to the members present on that night.   If the reason for the absence is approved, Lee 
or Dianne will accept the nomination for you in your absence.  

Membership Appreciation Party:  This is being held on October 25th. Mike and Debbie Wilson have graciously offered their 
cabin/site located at 4060 M Harper Trail; Amanda Point, Burlington, NC.  The party begins at 3:00 PM and will go to 8PM or 
when Mike throws you out.  Mike will cook his famous chili, with all the trimmings.  Tea and lemonade will be provided--any 
other drinks you may want you should bring---also bring your chairs, probably a jacket.  There is some talk of a camp fire and 
sticks with marshmallows.  There will also be music and some corn hole boards and horse shoes.   Members will need to will 
check in at no charge but anyone who is not a member will be asked to pay $5.00.  We, the officers, are very excited to invite 
you to this gathering as we really do appreciate all that our members do each year to make our club so successful.  Please 
mark this date down on your calendars. 

Halloween Party: Joan stated that our regular club night at Showtime will be on 10/31, but this night will be turned into a 
Halloween Party for all our members.  We encourage all members to consider wearing some sort of costume---it is not silly it is 
just plain fun.  We will have anonymous judges roaming the crowd and prizes for the best female, best male, best couple and 
most unique will be given out.   Spend a little time and come up with something crazy, make us guess who you are---invite 
friends, we want to have a great night---Sissy Tillman and Steve Williamson are chairpersons for this event.   

Beach Music Awards:   These are being held on 11/5-9 at N. Myrtle Beach.   Ceremonies will be held to announce the winners 
of each category.  BSC has been fortunate to have received Shag Club Event of the year the past 2 years---we are nominated 
again this year.   

50/50 drawing:  Rick Burnham won $73.00 
Adjourned meeting at 7:53 PM 
Respectfully submitted by:   Lorna Shively, Secretary 
 



For the third year in-a-row, Burlington 
Shag Club has received the honor of 
being nominated for Shag Club Event of 
the Year: Meals On Wheels #21.  BSC  

has much to be proud of - we are up against some really 
good events.  No matter how this turns out, what a honor - 
3 years in-a-row!  Way to go Burlington!! 
The other nominees: 

Capital City Extravaganza IV Capital City Shag Club Columbia, SC 
Electric City Storm Electric City Shag Club Anderson, SC 

Sandkicker Megafest III Sandy Beach Shag Club Morganton, NC 
Twisters Fall Cyclone 23 Twisters Shag Club Cornelius, NC 

Treasury Report – As of 9/26/14 
Submitted by Amy Lynn Crawford 

Starting Balance 8/15/14    $ 11,949.04 

Fun Monday Raffle Tickets  $  660.00   
Special Olympics (buggy, 50/50)  $  546.00   
Tshirt Sales  $  540.00   
Startup $ - Spec Olympics  $  500.00   
SOS Cards  $    90.00   
50/50  $    77.00   
Membership  $    40.00   
 Total Deposits  $2,453.00 

Fun Monday Raffle Tickets  $  660.00   
DJ Services  $  500.00   
Startup $ - Spec Olympics  $  500.00   
OD Arcade Script Party  $  475.00   
SOS Cards  $    90.00   
Spec Olympics Buggy Items  $    89.31   
Office Depot  $    78.14   
USPS (Mail Fun Mon Tix)  $       8.03 
 Total Expenses   $2,400.48 

Ending Balance 9/26/14   $ 11,949.04  

Birthdays 
Ken Hepler 11/4 
Pam Morgan 11/5 
Chip Caldwell 11/6 
Martha Shoffner 11/8 
Allen Brown  11/9 
David Camp 11/12 
Nancy Shreve 11/12 
Rick P. Turner 11/14 
Sharon Bason 11/15 
Rhonda Summers 11/16 
Rolanda Stanfield 11/17 
Bud Catoe 11/18 
June Graham 11/20 
Darlene Oakley  11/20 
Gloria Thompson 11/20 
Martha Neibel 11/21 
Jo Ann Robinson 11/21 
Charles Tate 11/22 
Carol Oakley 11/25 
Sheila Walker 11/25 
Kimberly Clements 11/26 
Donnie Boone 11/27 
Judi Snyder 11/27 
Scott Goodson 11/29 
Gregory Watlington 11/29 

Friday  
Night DJs 

October 3 – Chigger Woods 

October  10 – Don Evers 

October 17 – Mike Harding 

October 24 – Rick Burnham 

October 31 – Roy Childress 

November 7 – Rick Turner  

November 14 – Darrell Gaither 

November 21 – Bobby Snyder  

November 28 – Ron Russ 

 Look for a box during the month of October for non-
perishable food donations to Christmas Cheer.  These 
donations mean we can spend more of our yard sale 
earnings for toys, clothes, and even  
utility bills for our needy families. 
It will be located around the bar area. 
Give what you can – Thank you! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, October 25, 2014 

4060 M Harper Trail, 

Amanda Point, Burlington, NC 

(Tea and 
Lemonade will 
be provided.) 

Current 

Members - No 

Charge 

Guests - $5.00 
One Guest per 

shag club 

member 
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October 3 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Chigger Woods 

October 4 – BSC Christmas Cheer Yard Sale 7am – Stearns Ford, Alamance Rd.  

October 10 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Don Evers 

October 17 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime Lounge 

 8pm-12am – DJ Mike Harding 

October 24 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Burnham 

October 25 – Membership Appreciation Party 3pm-8pm @ Amanda Point (see flyer in 

 this newsletter) 

October 31 – BSC 12th Annual Halloween Party 8pm-12am – DJ Roy Childress (see 

 flyer in this newsletter) 

November 7 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Rick Turner 

November 14 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Darrell Gaither 

November 21 – Monthly Business Meeting (7pm) & Birthday Night at Showtime 

 Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Bobby Snyder 

November 28 – Shag Night at Showtime Lounge 8pm-12am – DJ Ron Russ  

Burlington Shag Club 

Burlington Shag Club 

P. O. Box 1174 

Burlington, NC 27216-1174 

October 2014 
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